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MEMORANDUM FOR AMERICA’S SHIP BUILDERS, MAINTAINERS, AND SUPPLIERS
SUBJECT: Thank you and Keep Them Sailing

Keeping the US Navy’s ships operating non-stop around the globe has been a hallmark
of the United States Navy and its shipyards since the beginning of our great nation. The onset
of the COVID pandemic this year, during a period of high operational demand on our Navy,
required an unprecedented level of dedication, mission focus, and resiliency from our entire
shipbuilding and ship maintenance enterprise and YOU DELIVERED!

Over the last several months, | had the privilege to visit many of you in our Public and
Private shipyards. I have seen the pride with which you work every day in support of the fleet,
and witnessed your sacrifice in accomplishing the mission during this challenging
period. Seeing, first-hand, the COVID safety precautions in place to protect the workforce and
processes that have evolved to ensure the work and delivery of ships and submarines continues
during COVID, is inspiring and truly appreciated. If America could see what [ have witnessed,
they would be grateful for your resiliency and productivity to keep the equipment flowing to our
military’s deployed women and men.

As we enter another period of increased COVID challenge across the Nation, we must
continue to maintain the highest levels of safety and vigilance in all of our shipyards. Doing so
will continue to support our Sailors and Marines as they operate at high operational tempo
around the world to protect our freedom. They are counting on you, as am I, to not let your
guard down and let COVID negatively impact our ability to support the fleet.

The Department of the Navy is only as strong as the women and men operating in our
shipyards around the country and the world to keep our forces equipped and ready. THANK
YOU to the entire team and all those that support the construction, repair and supply efforts to
ensure warfighting readiness for our Navy and Marine Corps.




